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W hile we have all been grappling with the effects of the financial crisis, your 
Investment Section Council has remained focused on the objectives we set at 
the beginning of this year. Concentrating on improving communications and 

networking, we proudly announced the reconstruction of the Investment Section Listserv. 
As you may have been aware, there has been a listserv available on the Section’s Web site; 
however, it had not been utilized in over three years! We decided to clean out that list of 
e-mail addresses and start anew. 

If you have not already done so, I invite you to join the listserv, since its success will depend 
on the participation of our membership. After registering, you will be able to do all of the 
following and more:

•  Distribute items of interest to the other members;
• Post questions on topics to seek information from other members; and
• Keep informed on upcoming investment related meetings and webinars.

Speaking of successful efforts that depended on the participation of our members, I would 
like to highlight the publication of “Risk Management: The Current Financial Crisis, Lessons 
Learned and Future Implications.” This compilation of essays is the combined effort of the 
Joint Risk Management Section and the Investment Section and relied on the submissions 
of actuaries expressing their opinions on the causes and possible solutions for the financial 
crisis. We have further capitalized upon this opportunity to promote the actuarial profession 
by featuring some of the authors in interviews and presentations.

Upon further reflection of the first half of this year, I was particularly impressed by the turn-
out for the Investment Symposium, as nearly 200 people took time away from the markets to 
learn about how others in the profession were coping with the financial crisis. The section is 
especially grateful for Nicola Barrett who continues to contribute even after her term on the 
council ended last year. You truly are an exemplary friend of the council as demonstrated by 
your efforts in chairing the symposium committee, and we will be looking forward to seeing 
how you are able to make next year’s symposium even better.

As I head into my final months as the chairperson of the Investment Section Council, I cannot 
help but reflect back on my three years on the section council. We have submitted a list of 
candidates to join the section council, and shortly you will be electing the next three fortunate 
leaders. Whether participating on the section council, posting messages to the listserv, speak-
ing at conference sessions, or even writing articles for this publication, I invite all section 
members to get involved. As I have tried to express throughout this message, the success of 
the Investment Section and the SOA depends critically on the participation of everyone. After 
all, this is our organization!

Marc N. Altschull
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sessions, and committing to improving each of the areas that 
had been identified in last year’s survey. Your dedication truly 
made my job easy this year and particularly enjoyable. 

Thank you all for your support and participation this past year. 
In closing I would especially like to thank all of this year’s 
section council members for participating in our lively confer-
ence calls, cooperating in the preparation of our conference 




